Mendham Recreation Committee Minutes: May 12, 2011

In attendance: Bruce DiBisceglie, Rich Vallacchi, Kevin Lanahan & Jacke Schram 
1. Communications
a. Minutes from the April 2011 meeting accepted without exception. All minutes/agendas are on the Mendham Borough website.
b. Communications received: 
i. Various Band solicitation.
c. Meetings: 
i. Bruce attended the April 18th Borough Council meeting. 
1. Spoke with Ken about proceeding with the crosswalk on Cold Hill. Need to follow up with Chief Taylor about any traffic enforcement concerns, then reply to Ken.
2. Ellen noted in the Admin report about Recreation’s approval for Municipal Alliance $$

3. AED follow-up: 

a. DPW will mount AEDs on posts in all Borough parks

b. Newer AEDs will go to police cars, current AEDs to parks

c. Veronica Daly recommended that coach’s training on AEDs

4. Mayor applauded Recreation for 2011 Mendham Recreational Booklet.

ii. Bruce attended the May 2nd Borough Council meeting. 
1. Pre K Kickers application reviewed

a. Bruce gave background on denials based on for-profit status

b. New application is same, but under Mendham Co-op.

i. Mendham Co-op invited to 5/2 meeting, no show. Tabled for 5/16.

2. Jim Cillo will be 2011 Labor Day Grand Marshal

3. Recommendation to plant a tree in Borough Park to honor Earl Barnes.  

2. Day Camp / Tennis Camp:

a. Day Camp on schedule. Employment letters were sent out to all applicants .

b. Bruce rec’d a call about a resident interested in the Tennis Camp Director position. He didn’t leave a name, Bruce returned call and left msg tcb to discuss details

3. Labor Day Parade:

a. Jim Cillo has accepted Grand Marshall invitation. Theme is “Get In The Game”.

b. Bruce contacted the athletic and music directors from the high school to invite them to take a larger role in the parade. Bruce will follow-up this month.
4. Labor Day Parade:

a. The booklet has been mailed out and confirmations of receipt received. Earliest confirmations were April 10th. Bruce was not happy with Hawk missing the street date deadline of April 1st. Recreation submitted all information timely. No harm done as Hawk diverted resources to a large job.  

b. Feedback on the booklet (and upgrades) to date has been excellent.
5. Prior Business: 
a. Jacke & Amy will be attending the Municipal Alliance meeting in Summit this month.

b. West Field is NOT closed for the season. Rumors were that it was closed. Bruce asked all members to communicate this. He also mentioned that the up-to-the-minute schedule for field usage is posted on the Borough website including closures and any limitations (i.e.: West Field for games only, no practices)
6. New Business:   
a. none.  

Next Meeting: 7:30pm, June 8th, 2011 at the Phoenix House
